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F A C U L T Y AND 

DR. PRECIOUS has been re­
appointed as Examiner, 
Specialty Section, Oral and 
Maxillofacial Surgery, for 
The Royal College of Dentists 
for 1983-84. 

DR. DALE MILES was in 
Montreal from May 27 to June 1, 
as a speaker in Oral Radiology 
and Oral Medicine for the 
Journees Dentaire - the 
7th largest Dental meeting 
in North America. Dr. 
Birgit Glass, who spoke here 
on June 8 (Anorexia/Bulimia, 
and Dr. Robert Langlois, 
both of San Antonio, were 
co-presenters. 

DRS. W.B. BARRO, D.A. EISNER, 
E.L. SMITH and G.M. JENSEN 
attended the 83rd Annual 
Session of the American 
Association of Orthodontists 
on May 1-4, 1983 in Boston. 

DR. FRANK LOVELY attended the 
meeting of the Canadian 
Association of Oral and 
Maxillifacial Surgeons in 
Vancouver, June 3 - 6, 1983. 

DR. W. BARRO presented the 
participative courses in 
Interceptive/Functional 
Appliances: 
March 4, 5 - Hotel Beusejour, 

Moncton, N.B. 
April 9, 10- Hotel Nfld., 

St. John's, Nfld. 
April 15,16- Keddy's Motor Inn, 

Sydney, N.S. 

S T A F F N E W S 

CONGRATULATIONS to ANGELA BAXTER, 
Clinic Dental Assistant 
Mike Worsley in May, 1983. 

DR. PRECIOUS presented a paper 
entitled, "Biomechanical 
considerations of simulated 
surgically altered models 
for correction of mandibula 
excess" at the 8th International 
Congress for Oral Surgeons in 
Berlin on June 28. 

DR. PRECIOUS will be presenting 
a paper entitled, "Biomechanics 
of costo-chondra grafts in children" 
at the 28th French Congress of 
Maxillofacial Surgeons in Paris 
on September 28, 1983. 

CONGRATULATIONS to ANGELA FAULKNER, 
whose baby boy, Jordon Leslie, 
was born on June 7, 1983. 

DR. D. MILES will be presenting 
an abstract at the Canadian 
Academy of Oral Radiology meeting 
in Toronto on August 21, 1983 
entitled "A simple quantitative 
method of comparing dental radio­
graphs to dental xeroradiographs". 

DR. D. MILES will attend the 
American Academy of Dental 
Radiology meeting in Anaheim, 
Calif. in September to present a 
apper on r ~ccumulated X-ray Doses 
to Critical Organs of the Head 
and Neck from Dental Radiographs". 

BRUCE MOXLEY would like to 
purchase a set of bunk-beds. 
Anyone having information on a 
good set of used bunk-beds, please 
contact Bruce at 2264. 



R E T I R E M E N T D I N N E R 

On Monday, June 27, the Faculty of Dentistry hosted a 

dinner to honor Dr. and Mrs. Bingham and Dr. and Mrs. Ervin, 

at the University Faculty Club. 

Dr. Bingham joined the 

Faculty of Dentistry on 

November 1, 1955. 

Dr. Ervin began his employ 

at the Faculty of Dentistry 

in 1949/50. 



N E W S F R 0 M 

C 0 N T I N U I N G E D U C A T I 0 N 

It was a good year .••.• 

The Continuing Education 
program in the Faculty of 
Dentistry offered 18 courses; 
7 off-campus and 11 at 
Dalhousie. These courses 
brought 566 dentists, 
94 hygienists, 41 assistants 
and 61 dental technicians to 
Continuing Education. 
(Many of them for the first 
time) . 

N E W S F R 0 M 

Recently arrived ...•. 

THANK YOU to all who helped -
even in what may seem to be 
small ways - offering 
directions, giving tours, 
greeting people, and helping 
with the presentations. 
This is what makes our 
program successful. THANKS!! 

D. I. R. 

A new supply of diazo films. Once again we are able to 

fill your requests for white on blue or green slides. 



R 0 Y A L V I S I T 

Thank you to Dean Bennett for giving us the 

opportunity to see the Prince and Princess of Wales when 

they visited Halifax on Tuesday, June 14. It is an 

opportunity a lot of us will have only once in our lifetime. 



S T A F F B 0 W L I N G 

by 

Paula Chisholm 

The 1982-83 bowling league 
for the staff has ended with 
the last place team ending 
up in first. The winning 
team members were Gordie Hall, 
Donna MacDonald, Grace Boyce, 
and Kathy Purcell. Of course, 
it was a lucky comeback and 
the pressure was on them! 

The ending festivities 
concluded with a lobster 
boil and barbeque at the 
Clark residence in Terrance 
Bay. Thanks to the kindness 
of Audria and John, the bowlers 
were able to partake in an 
enjoyable even~ng of fun and 
feast. Not everyone would 
have called it that - but it 
was certainly meant to be 
that way! 

After eating and drinking, 
everybody was presented with 
their own certificate for 
their part in this year's 
bowling league. Some comedy 
and some serious awards were 
given out all for the fun of 
everyone. 

On behalf of all the bowlers, 
once again I'd like to send a 
big THANK YOU to Audria and 
John Clark for the use of their 
yard, and especially for their 
livingroom to play charades 
(where by-the-way, the females 

whomped the males!) I think 
it's safe to say that everybody 
had a great year and will be 
looking forward to next fall. 

During the summer months, there 
is talk of getting together 

. enough staff and faculty to 
spend a couple of evenings 
at the lanes. Watch your 
local bulletin board for 
further details! 



' . I 

S"UMMER S 0 F T B A L L 

The warm weather has gotten 
all the avid ball players 
out to the ball parks. 
We have had a great turn-out 
of staff and students --
no faculty -- wonder why??? 
The Dentistry team is involved 
in an intramural proqram with 
Dalplex along with nine other 
teams. Besides these teams, 
we have also been challenged 
by other teams to play them. 

So far we have played three 
games and have come out undefeated. 
We played Bio-Chemistry and won 
18-11. Next we played Computer 
Centre and much to Dr. Eisner's 
surprise, defeated them 14-7. 
Last week, we played Tupper 
Services and came out with a 
9-7 win. 

Our schedule of games is: 

July 7 St. Francis Field vs. Microbiology 
July 28 St. Francis Field vs. Mechanical Maintenance 
Aug. 11 St. Francis Field vs. Anatomy 
Aug. 15 Commons vs. Physiology 
Aug. 25 St. Francis Field vs. Pharmacology 

It's always a great laugh so why not come join the fun- even 
if you come to cheer us on. The more the merrier!!! 

* * * * 

l iME OUT .... THERE'S A BU6 
CROSSING THE INFIELD ... 

J--_._,..,_y--



IT'S STRAWBERRY TIME ••... 

NO-COOK STRAWBERRY JAM 

(Yield: 5 cups) 

1 3/4 cups prepared frmit 
(stemmed & crushed) 

4 cups sugar 
2 tablespoons lemon juice 
1/2 cup pectin 

COOKED STRAWBERRY JAM ---------------------
(Yield: 7~ cups) 

3-3 / 4 cups prepared fruit 
(stemmed & crushed) 

1/ 4 cup lemon juice 
7 cups sugar 
1/ 2 cup pectin 

To measured fruit in bowl, 
add e xact amount of sugar. 
Mi x well and let stand 10 
minutes. Combine lemon juice 
and pectin in small bowl; 
stir into fruit mixture. 
Continue stirring 3 minutes. 
Ladle quickly into jars. Let 
stand at room temperature 
until set (may take 24 hours). 
Then store in freezer. 

Measure prepared fruit in large 
saucepan, add lemon juice and 
sugar. Mi x well. Place over 
high heat, bring to a full rolling 
boil and boil hard 1 minute, 
stirring constantly. Remove from hea i 
Stir in pectin. Skim off foam 
with metal spoon. Then stir 
and skim for 5 minutes to cool 
slightly to prevent floating 
fruit. Ladle quickly into jars 
Cover at once with hot paraffin. 



CALENDAR I N REVIEW 

AUGUST 1 

SEPTEMBER 5 

SEPTEMBER 6 

SEPTEMBER 9 

HAVE A 

D)I..RT.li.10{TTH NATAL DAY 

LABOUR DAY 

CLASSES BEGIN 

CORN BOIL, TO WELCQ!.1E STUDENTS 
DR. EISNER'S HOME 

GRE' AT SUMMER I I I 
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